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Mr. Chairman,

I am pleased to introduce the Advisory Committee's report on the Secretary-

General' s statement relating to the programme budget implications of draft resolution

A/68/L.37 on strengthening and enhancing the effective functioning of the human rights

treaty body system (A/68/807).

Following its examination of the Secretary-General's statement, the Advisory

Committee recommends approval of the Secretary-General's proposal except for two P-3

posts, one GS(OL) post, and videoconference equipment for two conference rooms. The

Committee also recommends that the General Assembly request the Secretary-General to

reflect any variations in resource requirements in the performance reports.

Taking its recommendations into account, the Advisory Committee recommends

that the Fifth Committee inform the General Assembly that, should it adopt draft

resolution A/68/L.37, a revised appropriation of ($324,200) would arise under the

programme budget for the biennium 2014-2015, representing a credit to the contingency



fund for the biennium. This amount includes an increase of $9,691,500 under section 24,

Human rights; an increase of $163,700 under section 28, Public information; and an

increase of $126,000 under section 29F, Administration, Geneva, and a decrease under

section 2, General Assembly and Economic and Social Council affairs and conference

management ($10,305,400). An additional amount of $684,400 would arise under section

36, Staff assessment, to be offset by a corresponding amount under income section 1,

Income from staff assessment.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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